NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION THURSDAY, OCTOBER 19, 2023

Commission Members present: President Alisha Gredy, Vice-President Mark Shields and Member Cliff Cressey and Member Anna Hofstetter. Members not in attendance: Member Torrie Birkemeier. Also in attendance: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1) CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order at 3:30 pm.

2) ROLL CALL

President Gredy did roll call.

3) APPROVAL OF THE 8-17-2023 MEETING MINUTES

Member Hofstetter made a motion to approve the 8-17-2023 meeting minutes as presented. Member Cressey seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

4) DISCUSSION OF THE NAMING OF LINCOLN PINCH PARK

Administration Manager Carr will contact Chris Shuster to see if he can do a rendering of the story behind why Lincoln Pinch Park got its name, along with a photo of Bummer Mobley standing by the tree with the liar's bench for the back of the sign.

5) DISCUSS VILLAGE GREEN PLAY SPACE IDEAS

Vice-President Shields is checking his barn to see if he has enough materials to make a play space item for the Village Green.

6) DISCUSS FUND RAISING IDEAS

Discussion of possibly having a movie night at the park. Vice-President Shields explained there is a \$400.00 license fee for each movie shown. Member Hofstetter suggested a skating rink to be installed, but this too is too expensive.

President Gredy and Member Hofstetter will work together and brainstorm fund raising ideas and will bring their ideas to the meeting in January.

7) ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Discussion of having meetings in November and December. Due to the holidays and schedules the meeting in November is cancelled and the December meeting will be Thursday, December 14, 2023 at 3:30 p.m.

Discussion of the MIBOR Grants available. The 4th quarter grant submission is due October 27, 2023, which is too late for the Park's Commission to submit an application. The Commission will research the grant information and may apply in 2024.

TOWN PARK COMMISSION MEETING OCTOBER 18, 2023

Administration Manager Carr advised that Todd Baker has submitted his 2024 bid for landscaping. He has proposed 4 lawn treatments at \$210.00 per treatment.

Vice-President Shields made a motion to approve for 2 lawn treatments (Spring & Fall) for a total of \$420.00. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

ADJOURNMENT

President Gredy moved to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

President Alisha Gredy